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David J. Johnson         Ford Motor Company 
Director            P. O. Box 1904 
Service Engineering Operations       Dearborn, Michigan 48121 
Ford Customer Service Division 

September 24, 2020 
TO:  All U.S. Ford and Lincoln Dealers 

SUBJECT:  Advance Notice - Equipment Recall 20S55 
Certain 2015-2020 Model Year Left Hand Drive Mustang Vehicles equipped with 
Automatic Transmission - Brake Pedal Bracket Fracture  

AFFECTED VEHICLES 

Vehicle Model Year Assembly Plant Build Dates 

Mustang 2015-2020 Flat Rock August 6, 2014 through September 10, 2020 

REASON FOR THIS EQUIPMENT RECALL 

Some of the affected vehicles may have been repaired using service replacement brake pedal and 
bracket assemblies (FR3Z-2455-AA/AB) that could fracture at the pedal pivot location during a 
braking event requiring heavy pressure to the brake pedal. A brake pedal bracket fracturing under 
heavy pedal force may result in a loss of primary braking capability, increasing the risk of a crash.  

SERVICE ACTION 

Dealers are to review their part sales records and contact any customers to whom a suspect brake 
pedal and bracket assembly was sold once the full dealer bulletin is available.  

A complete Dealer Bulletin will be provided to dealers in the fourth quarter of 2020 when it is 
anticipated that parts ordering information and repair instructions will be available to support this 
equipment recall. 

CUSTOMER NOTIFICATION 

Owners are to be notified through the dealers using available parts sales records. 

QUESTIONS & ASSISTANCE 

For questions and assistance, contact the Special Service Support Center (SSSC) via the SSSC Web 
Contact Site. The SSSC Web Contact Site can be accessed through the Professional Technician 
Society (PTS) website using the SSSC link listed at the bottom of the OASIS VIN report screen or 
listed under the SSSC tab. 

 
 
Sincerely, 

 
David J. Johnson 
 


